

AGENDA SUMMARY PAGE

City Council Meeting of: October 19, 2022 Agenda Item No.: **39**

DEPARTMENT: Public Works CONSENT

DIRECTOR: Mike Janssen

SUBJECT:

For possible action to approve the installation of speed cushions on O'Bannon Drive between Durango Drive and Buffalo Drive (\$36,000 - Traffic Improvements Capital Project Fund [CPF]) - Ward 2 (Seaman)

FISCAL IMPACT:

Budget Funds Available

Amount: \$36,000

Funding Source: Traffic Improvements CPF

Dept./Division: Public Works/Transportation Engineering

PURPOSE/BACKGROUND:

The Transportation Engineering Division of the City of Las Vegas (CLV) met with residents in the Buffalo Coalition Neighborhood in April 2021 to discuss various traffic concerns. In response to the concerns, a comprehensive study reviewing traffic volumes, speeds, and crashes was conducted and this segment was found to be a candidate for the installation of speed cushions based on guidance from the Federal Highway Administration and Institute of Transportation Engineers. The CLV Fire Department will support this installation in accordance with the CLV Fire #6631 Traffic Calming Devices as long as they meet all required specifications set forth by the CLV. The Traffic and Parking Commission recommended approval of installing the speed cushions on O'Bannon Drive between Durango Drive and Buffalo Drive at their meeting on August 25, 2022. An initial installation of speed cushions will be performed on O'Bannon Drive from Lisa Lane to approximately 500 feet west of Cimarron Drive, with permanent installation to be included with a future CLV Capital Improvement Project.

RECOMMENDATION:

Approval

BACKUP DOCUMENTATION:

1. Exhibit Map